
Testimonial from a Former Government
Agent Who Predicted the Pandemic 20
Years Beforehand!

This article is the testimonial of Joseph Spencer, a man who says he worked
as a top-secret operative for the US government. It was given in an interview
that was apparently conducted in the late 1990s. I don’t know who the
interviewer was. It covers UFOs, US government deals with “aliens” to obtain
technology, chemtrails, the “Pheonix Lights” sighting, MK-Ultra, CIA black
projects, the Men in Black program, a fake alien invasion, depopulation
programs, etc.!

The most interesting part of the talk for me is Mr. Spencer’s prediction of
an artificially created flu-like virus. He said it will be part of the New
World Order’s depopulation program! And he predicted the virus would be
introduced to the world in late 2017 or early 2018! He was only two years
off!!

Disclamer: Joseph Spencer may sound like he believes the “aliens” to be
entities from other star systems/galaxies, but according to what I know from
the Bible, they are most likely the Fallen Angels – Demons that that physical
forms. One of their characteristics is to tell lies. And I have read
testimonials of those who were abducted by aliens who were instantly
delivered from the experience by calling on the Name of Jesus! That certainly
confirms to me the so-called aliens are the Fallen Angels of Satan.

Text from the video

My name is Joseph Spencer. From May 1970 to October 1997, I served the United
States government as a top-secret operative, but not in a category that is
commonly known or understood. I was known as a Man in Black.

Following seven years, acting as a counterintelligence agent for the CIA, I
was recruited for a new assignment that entailed working within above top-
secret operations. I was aware of the black budget projects but never knew
the context of them due to their high level of secrecy. Even the President
was denied access to their inner workings.
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Annually billions of dollars are poured into black projects which operate
with that any supervision or intrusion. They have full autonomy. The
operations deal primarily with advancing military technologies most of which
have been reversed engineered from recovered alien spacecraft that had either
crashed or were shut down by our military. The public sadly will never ever
have knowledge of these operations.

This transition in my life happened in 1970. The senior black project
director was William T. Latham who had worked under CIA executive director
Richard Schlesinger. Latham stated that I was the perfect candidate for my
new position. I was a foster child and I had no connections to existing
relatives, had no friends or social life. It was easy for them to erase my
past and provide me with a new identity. I gave myself to them as a priest
would to his god. But first, my mind had to be erased. I was injected with
various forms of mind-altering drugs LSD, heroin, mescaline, morphine, sodium
pentathol, and more, drugged into sub-hypnosis followed with anti grade and
retrograde amnesia. The goal was to program me to do two things: kill and
forget.

After nine months of programming, I had become a Man in Black. What I later
discovered was that not all the Men in Black were human. About 1/3 were alien
hybrids. The distinctive feature was the absence of whites in their eyes
given the impression of empty eye sockets. This unsettled me and it took
months to adjust to the reality of alien integration.

My assignments largely dealt with UFO sightings and crash sites. In August of
1971, I witnessed my first UFO crash site just north of Edwards Air Force
Base in California. Inside the craft were three grade humanoids. two dead one
still alive. Also in the craft was a human female abductee. The alien
humanoids are transported to the base, but two witnesses had arrived before
us and took several photographs. The first surrendered his camera but the
second fled. When we apprehended him he resisted, and I was ordered to
silence him, which I did. The killing of witnesses was executed with a wand
that acted very much like today’s taser. But the voltage from the wand would
cause immediate cardiac arrest and the victim’s death would be attributed to
natural causes.

We silenced countless victims, not only men, but women of all ages, and even
teenagers. The following day after each kill our memories will reset so we
would have no recollection of the murders. A good majority of the victims
were Ufologists and whistleblowers. Among the Ufologists I personally
silenced were Paul William Cooper, Milton Vigay, Claude Monroe, Anthony
Vargas, and noted documentarian Samantha Willis.

When my wand malfunctioned with Samantha, I resorted to strangulation. She
fought for her life for almost two minutes. Recalling this act I stared into
her pleading eyes for the entire duration with absolutely no remorse, guilt,
or feelings. That was how effective the mind conditioning was. And it’s her
face that haunts my dreams more than anyone’s to this day.

(Interviewer:) So they stuffed out a documentarian?



Yep.

(Interviewer:) Well, that’s not good to hear.

We’re gonna move on. In 1954 Dwight Eisenhower signed what’s known as the
Greada Treaty with the alien Gray Race. In exchange for shared alien
technologies, the Greys were allowed to abduct a number of humans annually
for medical examination. The Greys also demanded anonymity from the public. A
short time later human technology took a giant leap forward with circuit
chips, fiber optics, and lasers. The Greada Treaty is still active today, but
the number of human abductions has increased despite objections from the
world governments.

Now, the really interesting part. Every year at least 8 million children go
missing in the world. I can attest that one-third of them are abducted by
government operatives and transported to any one of the 1477 underground
military installations on the planet, then imprisoned for the remainder of
their lives. The children are subjected to biological and genetic
experiments, dissections and mutilations performed not by human scientists
but by an alien Gray species. During my stay at the Vanguard underground base
north of Phoenix Arizona, I witnessed many of these procedures. Because there
was no form of anesthesia they administered to the young patients, the halls
reverberated with the screams of torture from morning till night. The ones
that perished were incinerated in the installations crematorium. My point of
contact at this base was Lieutenant Colonel Charles. T Lenninger and he was a
human-alien hybrid.

And get ready for this. In 1994, the world population summit in Cairo Egypt
had a hundred and sixty nations participate where they all agreed that the
human population was out of control and must be stopped because the world is
running out of resources. An agreement was formed that would mandate the
reduction of humans from 6 billion to 800 million by the year 2030. This
meant finding a method or methods to wipe out nearly 95% of the population.
Solutions were discovered investigated tested then created and have been in
full force since. The procedures have been inflicted onto the human race are
as follows:

1. Toxic levels of chemically enhanced fluoride have been secretly added to
our drinking water over the last 20 years in every city and community on the
planet. I personally oversaw the delivery of fluoride barrels to Denver,
Chicago, Tampa, and Minneapolis water departments. The adverse effects of
fluoride poison to the human body are numerous and debilitating. The affects
the children is damage to their neurological development among other serious
ailments.

2. Manmade viruses and diseases. The AIDS virus which was a design a by-
product of the American disease Institute was distributed through vaccines to
the public in 1980. Instituted as a preliminary population control tactic,
the results were successful and led to more lab-produced viruses that have
since been unleashed on to the public. Among those is the development of a
mutated version of the common flu to replicate the 1918 influenza pandemic
that killed 40 million people. The first strain of this new flu virus will be



released to the public in late 2017 So if we see a flu outbreak in the late
2017 or early 2018 that’s killing people, we’ll know this is true.

(WOW! This prediction was only 2 years off!)

3. Killing us from the air with neurotoxins, barium chloride, cancer
microbes, and viruses by way of chemtrails. Released into the skies daily
well for all inhabited regions by military aircraft. The effects of these
toxins are severe over time, lethal, causing respiratory ailments cancer,
damage to the immune systems, and sterilization in men. Since the chemtrail
plan was implemented, sperm count in men has dropped by nearly 50%. If this
isn’t reversed soon the human race will face early extinction.

Now the grand finale. This is some scary s–t. In March 1997 an event known as
the Phoenix lights became the most infamous UFO sighting in history. A mile-
wide vessel clearly not man-made flew slowly and silently over the state of
Arizona and was witnessed by 10,000 people including the governor of Arizona.
To date, there has been no reasonable explanation. But for every witness
interviewed the craft was as real as anything they’ve ever seen. Their lives
were transformed. They now believe that we truly are not alone. However,
there is another truth, for I know what they really saw. In 1986 while
stationed at an underground installation near Boulder Colorado, I was
introduced to project Sky Beam by Lieutenant General Andrew Garros. I was
then led down a corridor and into a large hangar where a stealth bomber
hovered only 20 feet above me. I stood there confused, and Garros looked over
me and smiled, and then asked if I was certain of what I was seeing. I
replied, of course, what else could it be? I was then shocked to find out
that this wasn’t a real craft, it was a projected hologram that the early
1950s scientists have been developing holographic technology. And over the
years improved it to a state that we can only imagine. They stood there
staring at the bomber which looked so absolutely real and solid that they
could reach up and touch it.

I contemplated the possibilities. What if this projection was a thousand feet
up in the sky? How would anyone know that that was an illusion? The Phoenix
Lights craft witnessed by 10,000 people was the first grand-scale sky
hologram to be tested upon the public. They succeeded beyond expectations.

In October 1938, Orson Welles unleashed his War of the Worlds radio broadcast
to the American public. So realistically portrayed, vast portions of the
population he went into a panic. Terrified citizens scrambled to evacuate the
cities in droves. America had been easily tricked by very simple means. To
amplify this response, those who are truly empowered, not only our country,
but all the countries on the planet, and who are the true purveyors of the
depopulation process, have formulated the final stage of this sinister plan.

In the year 2024, a global event will alter the course of mankind’s future.
The world will stand witness to a massive alien invasion. Thousands of
projected holographic alien warships will blanket the skies sending people
into a global panic. Real military crafts within the holograms will inflict
actual damage to the surrounding areas to sell the beginning. As a result of
the ensuing human chaos, a one-world government will immediately form without



any resistance from the people. They will be the new world order. Once this
happens, we as a people will be doomed to enslavement and accelerated
depopulation.

With that said, the only hope for human salvation is to acquire and spread
the knowledge of these activities and agendas. Resist, retaliate, then
conquer this opposing enemy. The time is now as humanity is rapidly
approaching its final days.

The knowledge of what’s coming is taking its toll on me. I see all these
people living their lives, enjoying themselves, planning their futures,
oblivious to the fact that it’s all going to end soon. Here I am at a park
the children are playing and then the skies above I can see the chemtrails
poisoning the air and slowly killing us, all in plain sight. I’ve never felt
so helpless. I want to scream out to the world but I’d only be laughed at and
ridiculed. When Claire said the memoirs were a fabrication. I secretly wish
she was right. Then they could sleep at night. but I know beyond a reasonable
doubt that it’s all true, that Joe was being completely forthwith. I saw it
in his eyes and heard the tremor in his voice when he spoke about it. It
didn’t come off as an admission, it’s more of a deeply concerned confession.
He was scared for us all, and that says a lot coming from a man who was a
government assassin.

(End of interview and testimonial.)

Only one prediction talked about is yet to happen: A fake alien invasion
through the use of holographic images that Joseph Spencer predicts will
happen in 2024. It’s not the first time I have heard of such things.

I’ve also heard of a fake rapture. If you believe the Lord is going to
rapture all Christians out of the world when the Antichrist comes to power,



what will happen to your faith if it doesn’t happen? The rapture doctrine
started in the 19th century with John Nelson Darby. There is no Scripture
that says Jesus will rescue the Church from the world before the Day of the
Lord! That day will also be God’s judgment upon the wicked.

Only one point I would disagree with Mr. Spencer on. Our only hope is to call
out to Jesus Christ and ask Him to be our Savior! Knowing Jesus as our God
and Lord will release us from fear of death! Jesus is the Author of life! He
promises us eternal life if we trust in Him! We will not fear any event when
we know what the Bible as to say about this world and the wickedness of the
earth of unregenerate people.

The eternal solution to all sicknesses and diseases, plagues and crises, is
the Lord Jesus Christ. He got the victory over them 2,000 years ago at the
Cross of Calvary!

Surely he hath borne our griefs, and carried our sorrows: yet we did esteem
him stricken, smitten of God, and afflicted. But he was wounded for our
transgressions, he was bruised for our iniquities: the chastisement of our
peace was upon him; and with his stripes we are healed. – Isaiah 53:4-5

When Jesus therefore had received the vinegar, he said, It is finished: and
he bowed his head, and gave up the ghost. – John 19:30

For God hath not given us the spirit of fear; but of power, and of love, and
of a sound mind. – 2 Timothy 1:7

These things I have spoken unto you, that in me ye might have peace. In the
world ye shall have tribulation: but be of good cheer; I have overcome the
world. – John 16:33

WE HAVE NOTHING TO FEAR BECAUSE GOD IS WITH US!
Fear thou not; for I am with thee: be not dismayed; for I am thy God: I will
strengthen thee; yea, I will help thee; yea, I will uphold thee with the
right hand of my righteousness. – Isaiah 41:10

WHAT MUST I DO TO BE SAVED?

• Recognize you have violated in some way the laws of God. Violation of legal
law is called a crime. Violation of God’s moral law is called a sin.
For all have sinned, and come short of the glory of God; – Romans 3:23
As it is written (in the Bible), There is none righteous, no, not one: –
Romans 3:10
Nevertheless I tell you the truth; It is expedient for you that I go away:
for if I go not away, the Comforter will not come unto you; but if I depart,
I will send him unto you. And when he is come, he will reprove the world of
sin, and of righteousness, and of judgment: Of sin, because they believe not
on me; Of righteousness, because I go to my Father, and ye see me no more; Of
judgment, because the prince of this world is judged. – John 16:7-11

• Recognize the penalty of sin



For the wages of sin is death; but the gift of God is eternal life through
Jesus Christ our Lord. – Romans 6:23
Wherefore, as by one man sin entered into the world, and death by sin; and so
death passed upon all men, for that all have sinned: – Romans 5:12

All we like sheep have gone astray; we have turned every one to his own way;
and the LORD hath laid on him the iniquity of us all. – Isaiah 53:6
Then when lust hath conceived, it bringeth forth sin: and sin, when it is
finished, bringeth forth death. – James 1:15

• Recognize Jesus is the Saviour!
Jesus saith unto him, I am the way, the truth, and the life: no man cometh
unto the Father, but by me. – John 14:6
Neither is there salvation in any other: for there is none other name under
heaven given among men, whereby we must be saved. – Acts 4:12
And they said, Believe on the Lord Jesus Christ, and thou shalt be saved, and
thy house. – Acts 16:31

• Recognize our lives our sinful by nature. We can do nothing of our own to
merit eternal life. Salvation is completely by the grace of the Lord Jesus
Christ!
For by grace are ye saved through faith; and that not of yourselves: it is
the gift of God: – Ephesians 2:8

But we are all as an unclean thing, and all our righteousnesses are as filthy
rags; and we all do fade as a leaf; and our iniquities, like the wind, have
taken us away. – Isaiah 64:6
Not by works of righteousness which we have done, but according to his mercy
he saved us, by the washing of regeneration, and renewing of the Holy Ghost;
– Titus 3:5

• Recognize Christ paid the sin debt we owe!
But God commendeth his love toward us, in that, while we were yet sinners,
Christ died for us. Much more then, being now justified by his blood, we
shall be saved from wrath through him. – Romans 5:8-9

• Recognize you must receive Christ as your personal Saviour!
For whosoever shall call upon the name of the Lord shall be saved. – Romans
10:13

• Ask Jesus to be your Saviour!

Dear Jesus:
I know I am a sinner. I know if I were to die right now, I could not go to
Heaven. I ask you, right now, to come into my heart, forgive me of my sin,
and be my Saviour. Thank you for saving me and giving me eternal life. In
Jesus’ Name, Amen.
If you prayed that prayer with all sincerity, you have passed from death to
life and have been born again into the family of God!


